December 07, 2005

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of December 8, 2005 – Resolution approving a tax exemption for one Preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 42).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for the Grace Towers Apartments in Council Member Barron’s District.  

Grace Towers is a 167-unit project based Section 8 development that will be acquired by a new owner who will undertake the rehabilitation of the property through a loan from the New York City Housing Development Corporation (HDC).  The property will continue to receive Section 8 subsidies from HUD and the new owner will enter into a regulatory agreement with HDC to ensure long-term affordability.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at approximately $146,600 in the first year of the exemption and approximately $7 million over the 30-year length of the exemption.  

This item has the approval of Council Member Barron.

